



OXLEY RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION - Inc. A4814

No	Topic	Discussion	Action	Responsibility
-	Date & Time Acknowledgement of Country	11 th June 2024 “We’d like to begin this meeting by acknowledging the Traditional Owners of the land on which we meet today. We would also like to pay our respects to Elders past and present.”		
-	Location	Oxley Shire Hall		
1	In Attendance	Alison and Graham Stevens, Joan Maher, Erica Pike, Arthur Parker, Don and Janet Heath, Heather and Maurie Tyers, Neil Brock		
2	Apologies	Margot Inversson, Barb and Russel Godde, Paul and Geoff., Deb Humphrys, Martin Butcher, Rachel Vallender Paula McGowan, Geoff Daly, Bruce Uebegang		
3	Minutes of Previous Meeting	The minutes of the previous meeting were tabled after distribution to the meeting. They were confirmed as an accurate record.	Moved; Maurie Tyers Sec: Heather Tyers	
4	Business Arising from previous Minutes			
	Neil Brock was at the last meeting but not on minutes. Janet moved that amendment be made. seconded Joan Joan has contacted Vic roads regarding the overhanging trees. She has been given a reference number 503172468. Someone will inspect these and contact us.			
5	Correspondence Inward			
5.1				



OXLEY RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION - Inc. A4814

6 Correspondence Outward				
6.1				Moved: Erica Pike Sec.Arthur
7	Financial Report	<p>Report distributed.</p> <p>The Oxley Residents Association Inc Statement of Receipts and Payments April 1st 2024 to May 31st 2024</p> <p>Receipts</p> <p>High Tea April Direct Deposits 240.00</p> <p>High Tea May Direct Deposits 150.00</p> <p>High Tea Door Takings 1225.00</p> <p>Table Tennis 195.37</p> <p>Table Tennis 138.80</p> <p style="text-align: right;">Total receipts 1949.17</p> <p>Payments</p> <p>Donation Zacs Place 550.00</p> <p>Donation Thread Together 550.00</p> <p style="text-align: right;">Total Payments 1100.00</p> <p>Excess (Receipts - payments) 849.17</p>	<p>Moved: Don Heath Second: Arthur Parker</p>	Erica



OXLEY RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION - Inc. A4814

		<p>Cash book and bank statement balance Apr 30th 7617.18</p> <p>Cash book and bank statement balance May 31st 8466.35</p> <p>Accounts Paid: after 31st May. Donation to Youth Hub \$550 Half Contribution to Hall for Photocopier</p> <p>Cash book balance at 31st May is \$8,466.35</p> <p>We've paid all the donations as well as half the photocopier as grant application was not successful. All further money from table tennis. Has been banked as well.</p>		
8	Other Reports			
8.1	Fire Brigade	No report		
8.2	Oxley Rec Reserve	<p>Arthur reported</p> <p>There is a working bee at the Reserve this Saturday 15th. 9.00 all welcome</p> <p>All grants monies being expended. \$14,000 for track access. Clearing up jobs</p>		Dianne Feltdmann
8.3	Social Club	<p>High Tea – very successful money raised as mentioned by Erica</p> <p>Breakfast club. Continuing to be very successful. Another meeting at the end of term at the King River Café to set the roster for term 3.</p>		<p>Don Heath</p> <p>Barb Goode</p> <p>Janet Heath</p> <p>Erica Pike</p>
8.4	Oxley Milawa Heritage Trail.	<p>Alison Reported.</p> <p>Working through the editing process. Oxley editing is almost finished then moving onto the Milawa editing.</p> <p>Next meeting is July</p>		
8.5	Bi-centennial of the naming of Oxley Plains	<p>Neil will report on progress and copies of the plaque are available for viewing. We need to decide on the type of plaque showing the images or not. We discussed applying for the entire project On the application we need to say we want the one with pictures. \$2.4k We do not have funds set aside for this project as they are earmarked for separate projects.</p>		

		<p>A committee of four was established. We looked at the granite blocks and thought one of these could be used and looked at the memorial park to decide where it would be placed. Decided at the western end. Other side of the gate from the tourist boards.</p> <p>Janet suggested that there be no capital on the sign. Alison moved that Neil Brock be the person to unveil. Janet Seconded.</p> <p>Neil said that perhaps another might be more qualified. We suggested that Neil could do this in conjunction with Helen Haines as the Federal Member. Alison would write immediately and ask.</p> <p>Need to contact Helen Haines to attend the 24th November 2.00pm</p> <p>Sally day would know aboriginal contacts Rose Overberg as an archaeologist We will contact to see if they would like an invitation to be part of the day.</p> <p>(Note: Helen Haines was not available on the 24th so the date has been confirmed for the 30th November)</p>		
8.5	Remembrance Day	No report		Lindsay Cummins
8.6	Australia Day	No Report		
8.7	Landcare project	<p>Report on Landcare work</p> <p>As part of Oxley Milawa Landcare group, an information walk led by Sally Day occurred on 17th of April which about 15 people attended. The session outlined what existed along the river bank and which species of plants ideally grow there.</p> <p>A work day was held on Friday 19th April which approximately 20 people attended. Weeds were cleared, cut and paint poisoned along the section of King Street from Snow Road to the Browns property. The Land Mates team from Beechworth were a great assistance as they were able to cut down the big weedy trees. Browns took the waste materials to their property using trailers machines to remover the debris. At least two follow up work times were undertaken but Land Mates to finish the work and Council sprayed the blackberries before and after the work day.</p> <p>There will be a planting day later in June on a Sunday, where approximately 200 plants are available for planting. Council has offered to donate more plants if they are needed. For further information contact Sally Day 0437 136 162.</p>		Deb Humphreys on behalf of Sally Day

		We thank everyone who has assisted thus far in helping restore this section of the river and look forward to seeing you again for the planting day. Everyone welcome.		
9	Community Plan			
9.2	Stan Allan Reserve	Nothing further		Janet
9.3	ORACLE	Latest ORACLE has just gone out. Happy to receive anything to include		Alison
10	General Business			
	Busts for Dorothy Elms and Caroline Ennis	Sub committee of Don and Janet, Barb and Roue and Jan Vincent. Looking for a grant to do this. Need the ORA to auspice this proess. RSL will not be assisting Erica Moved that ORA auspice this project behalf of this subcommittee. Don Seconded this All in favour Georgina Banks would be prepared to attend to unveil. Neil suggests that it starts with the Remembrance day committee who will investigate this and report back.to ORA There is an expectation that the families would also contribute		Erica
10.2	Heritage trail on Google maps.	Maurie talked about the heritage trail Thinking about putting some hotspots on Google. Showing places of interest sites. "Pause points" As you go through you can see them on the site and when you put them on it comes up with an explanation of the site. He has started this and Maurie will put it up. Oxley had a Bank 2 doors down. Ned Kelly was going to rob it but 2 policeman were there at the bank so he didn't Can also put it on Wikicamps. People can also add. Alison asked how much text you are able to put on. He explained that it was best to be a paragraph. It can also be changed and edited.		
10.3	Community Engagement	To be held over to the next meeting		Martin Butcher
10.4	Speed limit to be changed	Asking for the Snow Road speed limit to at least 50km. He mentioned the dangers of caravans coming in and out of King St.	Vic Roads	Maurie Tyers



OXLEY RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION - Inc. A4814

		Three main dangers spots:- King St Road. King Valley Café (Shadforth st) and the Oxley Store and crossing of the bike track Also the Reserve Road. Need to talk to Vic Roads His suggestion is to make a recommendation and see what speed and how to lobby. He will investigate who we go to.		
	Meeting closed	Meeting closed 8.30 Next meeting our AGM 12 th August 7.30pm		
	202324 Meeting Dates	Tuesday 12 th December, 7.30pm,(Christmas Party) Tuesday 13 th February 2024 7.30pm, Tuesday 9th April 7.30pm , Tuesday 11 th June 7.30pm Tuesday 13 th August AGM 7.30pm		

Addendum:- My Apologies, I didn't have the laptop for the week prior to the meeting so didn't get Julie's email and am adding it below.

Here are thoughts from Julie for the **Town Garage Sale** for consideration.

Intention To reduce landfill and raise money for charity Date September/October - making sure we avoid Football finals and nowhere near Bush Market

Eligibility Open to all houses in Oxley who wish to participate How to engage households

Gain support form households through email/house drop/post office help, individual engagement, emphasising charity donation and whole town draw to drive more people to Oxley to visit their garage sale than doing on their own

Cost \$10 per house to join the town garage sale which is donated in its entirety to charity. We need to know who is participating for map and collect \$10 fee. Can be via ORA bank account or cash on morning of event

Charity can be Wang Night Shelter or whatever other suggestions we receive

Oxley Hall involvement Provide map to visitors and sell morning tea (made and manned by volunteer local residents)

Engaging visitors Notices sent to Wang Chronical, Edge FM and listed on all local Facebook pages that there is a townwide garage sale

Pick up town street map from the Oxley Hall and purchase a morning tea

Make a booking and visit John Gehrig, Sam Miranda and King River Cafe whilst in town

Logistics and Owners Julie and Desiree can organise and lead with support from Jason/Kate as needed.

Will require support from others for morning tea I realise there is more to it than just points above, but wanted to give you an outline for your thoughts before the meeting.